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KEY NUMBERS 
Anyone can contact the services below directly, regardless of whether you are a child, parent, carer or 

a member of staff. If you have a safeguarding concern, please ensure you pass it on: safeguarding is 

everyone’s responsibility. 

 

01925 443322 
(Option one, followed by option one) 

 

Warrington Multi-Agency 

Safeguarding Hub (MASH) 

 

For urgent safeguarding 

concerns about a child  

01925 443322 
(Option two) 

 

Out of Office Emergency 

Duty Team 

 
For urgent safeguarding 

concerns about a child 

outside of office hours 

0808 800 5000 
 

 

NSPCC 

 
 

For adults who are worried about 

a child 

 

0800 1111 101 999 

Childline Police Non-Emergency Emergency Services 

For children who are worried 

about their own safety or 

need some advice 

For reporting any crimes or 

concerns 

For anyone in immediate danger 

(including if you are worried about 

the immediate risk to a child) 

We are already nearing the end of the first term of the academic year. This has been a 

packed half-term as students have celebrated events such as Anti-bullying Week, Interfaith 

Month and Road Safety Week. 

This newsletter contains important safety information regarding a concerning WhatsApp 

group, so please read the details and report as necessary.  

We are also appealing for your contributions to the annual mental health audit and would 

be grateful for your feedback.  

Finally, there are details of other support services, such as the HAF programme when 

school closes for the holidays. We hope you find it useful. 

Kind regards, 

Ms Jones and the Keep Kids Safe team. 



 

Keeping Kids Safe 
 

 

Operation Encompass 

Operation Encompass is an initiative 

that was launched in 2011, aimed at 

enabling schools to support children 

who may have witnessed domestic 

abuse.  

The scheme means that a key 

person at school receives an email 

informing them that an incident 

involving domestic abuse has taken 

place. This then enables schools to 

ensure that all appropriate support 

is put in place for that child. Further 

information is provided in the 

adjacent image. It is important for 

parents/carers to be aware of this initiative so that we can support families as a whole.  

 

Anti-Bullying Week 

School celebrated Anti-Bullying Week during 11th – 15th November. We were pleased to welcome visitors 

from Warrington Youth for Christ, who delivered a rousing and impactful performance for Years 7-9. 

This engaging session is designed to help students to reflect on the impact of bullying and encourage 

positive peer relationships. The theme for this year is ‘Choose Respect’, and students have received 

assemblies unpicking what this means. Students were asked to imagine a world where respect, kindness 

and compassion thrive, and encouraged to treat others with these attributes (as well as our PRIDE 

values) in mind. More information on this is provided in the infographic at the end of this newsletter. 

  

Online Filtering and Monitoring 

Keeping children safe online is an imperative priority for school. Whilst we 

encourage parents/carers to monitor their children’s personal devices/online 

activity, school also have a responsibility to ensure that children are behaving safely online when it 

comes to school computers. We would therefore like to make parents/carers aware that we use a highly 

intelligent filtering and monitoring software called Senso. This provides live alerts to the Keep Kids Safe 

team whenever anything concerning is typed by a student. Staff can see screenshots of what children 

have typed and act accordingly to support them from there. If a safeguarding matter has arisen through 

this, we will always inform parents/carers so that we can work together to keep the children safe. 

 

Social Media Concerns 

School have been made aware of WhatsApp group entitled "Add People". The group contains hundreds 

of children, and has very inappropriate content, such as naked images of AI adults. It is believed that 

very young children have been added to the group, and as the title suggests, the aim is to add as many 

other children as possible. This has been reported to us by another school; we are not aware of any 

Padgate Academy students being added to this group as yet, however strongly advise that 

parents/carers check their child’s phone. The group has been reported to the police.  



 

Support Services 
 

 

Mental Health Support Team Survey 

As you may be aware, we are lucky enough to be one of the schools in the area who have access to the 

Mental Health Support Team (MHST), who are a service which provide evidence-based interventions to 

students who may be experiencing difficulties with issues such as anxiety and low mood. They are a 

hugely valuable service: not only do they provide 1:1 interventions with students, they have also worked 

closely with our student mental health ambassadors, providing in-depth training to them so that they 

are able to support their peers.  

To further their support, the MHST would like to complete an annual audit of mental health provision in 

school. As part of this, they will be capturing the voice of students, staff, and would also like to hear from 

parents/carers. We would greatly appreciate it if you could contribute to this by completing this survey: 

https://forms.office.com/e/ewDx1neZ1Q. School do not see the responses as these are collated by the 

MHST, however the general results are collated and shared with school once the audit is completed.  

Many thanks in advance for your assistance in this matter. 

 

Holiday and Food Programme (HAF) 

The HAF programme will be running over the Christmas holidays in Warrington. The scheme is 

accessible to any child aged 5-16 years who is entitled to free school meals. There are spaces available 

at a reduced rate for those children that are not eligible for benefit related free school meals. 

Each local programme will provide delicious, healthy meals, allow kids to get active, help them learn new 

things, make friends and have fun. Bookings are now live on the website: there are multi sports camps, a 

pantomime performance, science and nature workshops, arts and crafts and skateboarding. For those 

wanting support but not wanting to attend activities, there are meal boxes available so that they family 

can cook together in the home. To see what is available and book a place, please visit: 

https://www.warrington.gov.uk/find-and-book-haf-sessions-your-area 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Help Advice Sessions 

We have been extremely pleased with the response from parents engaging with our Early Help drop-in 

advice sessions so far this year. All three sessions that we have offered so far have been fully booked. 

Our next available session will be held on 18th December between 9.30am – 12pm.  

If you would like to book an appointment with our Early Help link partnership worker, please contact Ms 

Jones on kjones@padgateacademy.co.uk.  

 
We hope you have found this newsletter useful. For further safeguarding information, please visit the school website: 

https://padgateacademy.co.uk/safeguarding 

https://forms.office.com/e/ewDx1neZ1Q
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/find-and-book-haf-sessions-your-area
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/find-and-book-haf-sessions-your-area
https://padgateacademy.co.uk/safeguarding


 

 

 



 

 


